MINUTES - AS PRESENTED 9/23/25

CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION
EDWARD A. GREER EDUCATION CENTER, BOARDROOM
2832 EAST FLAMINGO ROAD, LAS VEGAS, NEVADA 89121

March 25, 2025 10:51 a.m.

Roll Call:

Members Present
Nicholas Fedei, Chair
Dave Flatt, Vice Chair
Lance Arnt, Member
Diane Kinsel, Member
John Shea, Member
Matthew Tramp, Member (via phone conference)
Tim Vicario, Member (via phone conference)

Members Absent Noé Orosco, Member Jess Tirado, Member Rudy Zamora, Member

Tracy Murphy, Director II, Demographics, Zoning, and GIS Steve Burda, Coordinator IV, Demographics, Zoning, and GIS Josh Gelman, GIS Senior Analyst, Demographics, Zoning, and GIS

Michael DeMers, Coordinator IV, Transportation Cameron Hasse, GIS Transportation Technician II, Transportation Shawnique Van Alen, GIS Transportation Technician II, Transportation

Betty Foley, Assistant General Counsel, Office of the General Counsel

Flag Salute

Lance Arnt led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Adoption of the Agenda

Adoption of the agenda for March 25, 2025.

Motion: Arnt Second: Shea Vote: Unanimous

Orosco, Tirado, and Zamora were not present to vote.

Approval of the Minutes

Approval of the minutes for January 13, 2025; January 14, 2025; January 15, 2025; and January 21, 2025.

Motion: Flatt Second: Kinsel Vote: Unanimous

Orosco, Tirado, and Zamora were not present to vote.

Reports

Tracy Murphy welcomed the members to the last AZAC meeting of the season and thanked them for their hard work this year.

Approved Zoning for the 2025–2026 School Year

Tracy Murphy stated that the rezoning for all four focus areas was approved by the Board of School Trustees by unanimous vote on February 27, 2025.

Review of the 2025–2026 Zoning Season Priorities

Tracy Murphy suggested that the members talk to their Trustee regarding areas they are concerned about. She said members can discuss these with her during the summer and staff can supply development tracking information for areas of concern.

Tim Vicario asked if there was talk about schools over capacity.

Tracy Murphy stated that based on the Hot Spot Maps, there are several schools that were discussed this year such as high schools in the southwest part of the valley and an elementary school in the northwest by Skye Canyon.

Lance Arnt asked if copies of the Hot Spot maps could be sent to members.

Tracy Murphy stated that the maps are located on the Demographics, Zoning, and GIS website.

Public Comment on Items not Listed as Action Items on the Agenda None.

Adjourn

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Motion: Flatt Second: Arnt Vote: Unanimous

Orosco, Tirado, and Zamora were not present to vote.